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Mr Fil Cerone
Director, Sustainability Environment & Planning
City & Southwest, Sydney Metro – Transport for NSW
Level 43, 680 George Street
Sydney NSW 2000

13/08/2020

Dear Mr Cerone, 

Approval of Environmental Representative: Condition A22: Sydney Metro - Chatswood to
Sydenham (SSI 7400) and Sydney Metro - Sydenham to Bankstown (SSI 8256)

I refer to your submission dated 06 August 2020 requesting the Planning Secretary’s approval of
George Kollias and Rui Henriques as Environmental Representatives (ERs) in accordance with
Condition A22 of SSI 7400. 

I note that: 
 Mr Kollias and Mr Henriques’s curriculum vitae demonstrate that they meet the skills,

qualifications and experience requirements in accordance with Environmental Representative
Protocol October 2018; and 

 Sydney Metro confirms that Mr Kollias and Mr Henriques are independent of the design and
construction personnel of the Sydney Metro - Chatswood to Sydenham SSI 7400. 

As nominee of the Planning Secretary, I approve George Kollias and Rui Henriques as ERs pursuant
to Condition A22 of SSI 7400. I also acknowledge that Sydney Metro intends to have a ‘pool’ of ERs
available and to use George Kollias and Rui Henriques in a similar capacity on the Sydney Metro -
Sydenham to Bankstown project in accordance with A11 of SSI 8256.

It is noted that Rui Henriques will not have 100% capacity to work on the Sydney Metro City and
Southwest (C&SW) project, to enable him to continue to adequately deliver the ER role on
Moorebank Intermodal.
However, when working on the C&SW project, Rui Henriques is still required to be available to:

 attend any site inspections and meetings and provide any reports to the Department as
required/or requested, and

 be present during an indicative period of high-risk activities identified in the Proponent’s
environmental risk assessment or CEMP.

Please ensure you provide Mr Kollias and Mr Henriques with all relevant information required to
undertake the role.  

If you have any questions, please contact Jennie Yuan at jennie.yuan@planning.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely 

http://www.dpie.nsw.gov.au/


Erica van den Honert
Director
Infrastructure Management

As nominee of the Planning Secretary


